[bookmark: _Toc477468096][bookmark: SEDR002]SED R006 – Reply to request for arrears

This SED is the reply to the R005. It has a double function. It can be used either as a reply to a provisional or a final request, depending on the initial R005.  Unlike SED R005 it cannot be used twice.
The section 'Person' is repeatable. So if your institution assigns survivors benefits under the data of the deceased insured person please provide data for the beneficiary and for the deceased insured person separately. 
The sections: ‘Person’ and ‘Information that there are arrears’ - are mandatory. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Confirm whether or not there are arrears. If there are no arrears, no further information needs to be provided. If there are arrears, please also indicate whether there is an entitlement to corresponding benefit or not. Please note that a corresponding benefit means that the arrears must lead only from a benefit of the pension sector. If the customer is not entitled to a corresponding benefit no further information needs to be provided. If the customer is entitled to a corresponding pension benefit, please state whether or not the arrears have already been paid out.  If they haven’t, please provide information about the arrears.
Please note that the overpayment period and the arrears period in R006 may differ from the R005. Only the total overpayment and arrears amounts have to be considered. There is also no need to consider the monthly amount or to compare month by month. Unlike R_BUC_01, limitations imposed by national legislation do not apply under Art. 72(2) of Reg. (EC) No. 987/2009.

It is possible to add attachments to R006.
In order to see the content and explanatory notes of the SED R006 please click here.

